

THE CANADIAN RED CROSS SOCIETY

QUEBEC PROVINCIAL DIVISION

45 BELMONT PARK

MONTREAL. 22nd February, 1926.

PLEASE ADDRESS ALL COMMUNICATIONS TO THE MANAGER.

General Sir Arthur Currie, LL.D., G.C.M.G., K.C.B., Principal and Vice-Chancellor, McGill University, MONTREAL, P.Q.

Dear Sir Arthur, -

I have been requested by Mrs. David Fraser, the representative of the Canadian Red Cross Society in London, England, to ask whether you would consider it advisable to appeal to ex-members of the Canadian Expeditionary Force in connection with the building of a Nurses' Home, as a Memorial to the Nurses of the Overseas Nursing Service who died during the War.

This Nurses' Home is to be built in connection with the Elizabeth Garrett Anderson Hospital at 144 Euston Road, London, England, and I understand that all parts of the British Empire are contributing.

The number of Canadian Nursing Sisters who died during the War is larger than that of any other part of the Empire, and Mrs. Fraser, who is a Member of the Committee, feels that you might consider an opportunity should be given to Canadians to contribute in some shape or form.

I am enclosing herewith a printed circular in connection with the movement, from which you will note that subscriptions at the rate of one shilling are being asked for, so that it is not a question really of a large amount but rather that Canada should have an opportunity of assisting in some small way in the erection of the Memorial.

If you consider that an appeal such as has been suggested should be made, I will be glad to know in what way